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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

May 22, 2017
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2016.
 Chairman, Robert Burke, called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m.
Board Members Present:  Lori Sproviero, George Shamah, Glen Pettigano (7:35pm) , Robert Burke,  Rich DeLorenzo,  Sandy Balistrieri
Board Members Absent: Wallace Nowosielecki
Recreation Department : Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison: Keith Work - absent
A motion was made by George Shamah to approve the Meeting Minutes from the April 24, 2017 Meeting.  Motion seconded by Rich DeLorenzo.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by George Shamah.
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	A
	X
	A
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Jennifer Solicito started by saying that she has had no issues with the Rec, but she did want to know why we don’t have sibling discounts for our programs, specifically camp. Bob said that the Board had talked about it. It was decided that in comparison to other towns, our price is fairly cheap. Lori said that she was talking to Roy about the cost of camp and it is around $11 or $14 a day. Donna said that our camp is the cheapest around. If we added sibling discounts we would have to raise our prices.  Mrs. Solicito said that she has six children that would be attending camp and $2,400 is a lot of money. Donna said that maybe we could have a family price much like we do with the Spray Park. Maybe we could have a cap of four kids.  Rich agreed that maybe we could determine a family maximum payment.
A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo  to close  the floor to the public.  Motion seconded by George Shamah.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  George Shamah.
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Director’s Report:  
 Hoops for High School is up and running and is very successful. Penni wants to run another session. There are four teams now, but she expects six the next session.
The Crafts program is running smoothly.  Bob asked if the program will run through the summer. Donna will ask if Alison is interested in teaching another session. Bob suggested that we poll the kids to see if they would like to continue with the program. 
Summer Camp registration is ongoing. There are about 240 kids registered. Of that number about 50 are from out of town.
Community Day is June 3rd. All preparations are made. Everything ( such as rides) will be free this year. 

Bob asked why the table price was different this year than last. Rich pointed out that last year was the Centennial Celebration, not Community Day. Donna added that the Hockey Rink will be complete by Community Day, so there will be a ribbon cutting at the rink. The kids will play an inaugural game.

Signs have been ordered for all parks. The one at Cherry Hill was installed in time for the Ribbon Cutting.
Unfortunately we did not receive the grant for the recycling bins. Does anybody have any preference for what kind of cans to get? They will be at all the parks.  Rich asked if we could contact the town’s carting company and see if they would be able to provide some bins. Lori thought that Joe Dombrowski had talked about getting bins with advertising on them.  Donna suggested that we could contact the town recycling department and get some guidance from them. Rich suggested that whatever trash bins or recycling bins we get have lids on them to prevent the trash from being blown around. Donna said that DPW does not like bins with lids, but will look into it.
Gall Avenue Park’s new equipment will be delivered tomorrow. It should be installed within a month. 

The equipment for the Marina has been delivered and is awaiting installation.

Bergen County Health Services contacted Donna about courses targeted to children about summer health and safety issues, such as sun safety . Donna has scheduled them to come to visit the camp two days, one for the younger kids and one for the older kids.

The shared services  agreement for the Tennis Courts has been drafted and approved by the town attorney. It now needs to be approved by the Board of Education. Donna said that the ratio that we are recommending  is 70% them and 30% us, but we don’t know if the Board of Education will agree.
The Bandshell project is moving along . Trenton has approved our acceptance of donations .There is a four to eight week lead time, so we can maybe have an opening concert in September. Sandy asked if the donations will cover the entire cost. Donna said yes. We received $73,000 in cash and $30,000 in in kind donations. There may even be more to come since Donna and the Mayor are still soliciting for more donations for the concerts.
Recreation Liaison’s Report: No report, liaison absent
Old Business: Covered in  Director’s Report.

New Business: Al l items on the agenda were also covered in the Director’s report.

Rich had an item that warranted discussion.  He had a question about smoking e-cigarettes in the parks. He discussed the issue with Councilmen Vuoncino and Work. They were not sure if the current ordinance bans e-cigarettes.  Donna thinks that e-cigarettes are allowed but that we can change the ordinance. Sandy said that issue was brought up at the last council meeting. Donna said that we could pass a motion to recommend changing the current ordinance.  George Shamah  made the motion to change the current ordinance regarding the prohibition of smoking in parks to include e- cigarettes.  Glenn Pettigano seconded the motion.
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Commissioner Reports: 
Glen Pettigano:  The Ribbon Cutting Ceremony was very nice. He would like to see more children next time. Maybe there could be a give away to draw more people. Donna said that she will send out an email blast next time.
 George Shamah: No report
Sandy Balistrieri: She was interested in the status of lighting at English Ave. Donna said that we discussed the issue last meeting and that she has contacted the Engineers and they have contacted Musco. We are awaiting the quote. 
Richard DeLorenzo:  A few weeks ago he got an email from a man whose car had been hit by a baseball while parked on Pine St. He wanted to know if Little League’s insurance would cover the damages. Rich informed him that they would not. You park at your own risk. Rich asked if the man had contacted the Rec. Donna said that he had not.

Rich said that Little League had received a donation of a defibrillator. The only catch was that it needs a new battery which is difficult to find because it is a discontinued model.  That model defibrillator also has issues with the battery. As Rich was looking into this issue he found that there is a program that allows you to trade your current unit for a new one if you advertise the trade on Facebook and get 1,000 likes. So Little League is working out the details. In essence Little League is getting a $1,600 piece of equipment for free. Donna asked if other groups could take advantage of the offer. Rich said that he would look into it.  Rich also mentioned that a softball team used Gilbert Field without notifying Little League. Little League will share fields, but they need to be notified.

Robert Burke: He refereed for the Hoops for High School last week.
He thinks that the Rec. Building is closed an awful lot. What are the hours on Saturdays and Sundays? Donna said that the Rec is closed on Sundays and is open on Saturdays from 9am-3pm. When we were open on Sundays we had very few people. We could try again and see the response. She added that we are now giving out basketballs.  Bob said that maybe we could open longer on Saturdays. There was a discussion and it was decided that the Rec will be open from 9am-5pm on Saturdays and 12pm-4 pm on Sundays. Bob added that we need to advertise the new hours. Rich mentioned that we had talked about having late office hours occasionally. Donna said that she would have to check with Keith. The town does not like flex time.
Lori Sproviero: She questioned the positioning of the lights at Cherry Hill. She said that some residents who visited her office had been complaining. Donna said that PSE&G determined where the lights were to be placed. They are going to work with us to reposition them, to address the residents’ concerns. 
Donna said that a Master Plan meeting should be scheduled, ideally this week. After discussion, Thursday at noon at the Municipal Building was decided.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to adjourn the work portion of the Meeting  and the meeting in general. Motion seconded by George Shamah.
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:29pm.
